
 

 

A hearing of the Department of Public Health in the following matter was held on 

August 23, 2023, remotely via Microsoft Teams: 

Lawrence Verrilli v. Elton Residential Care Home 

Joanne Yenkelun, Deborah Arroyo, Manosij Roy, and Fuzail Rizvi appeared on 

behalf of Elton Residential Care Home.  

Lawarence Verrilli did not appear.  The proceedings were video recorded. 

The hearing convened at 11:17 am with Attorney Alfreda Gaither presiding. The 

hearing adjourned at 11:59 am. 


